
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
Notice of Initiation of Rule Change Request 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law as follows: 
Under s 95, The Honourable Chris Bowen MP, Minister for Climate Change and Energy on 
behalf of the Commonwealth Government has requested the Accommodating financeability in 
the regulatory framework (Ref. ERC0348) and Concessional Finance for Transmission 
Network Services Providers (Ref. ERC0349) proposals.  
 
The ERC0348 proposal seeks to address the foreseeable risk that financeability challenges 
could arise for actionable ISP projects, which may impact the timely and efficient delivery of 
these projects.  
 
The ERC0349 proposal seeks to change the NER to include an approach to determining how 
the financial benefits that arise from concessional financing of transmission infrastructure are 
shared between consumers and Transmission Network Service Providers. 
 
Submissions must be received by 14 July 2023. 
 
Submissions can be made via the AEMC’s website. Before making a submission, please 
review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website, and consider the AEMC’s Tips for making 
a submission. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website, subject to confidentiality. 
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